# Neighborhood Advisory Committee Monday, June 19, 2017 Council Conference Room 3:00 p.m.



# **MINUTES**

#### **Committee Members in Attendance:**

Tom Campbell- Monticello
Tom Cruce- Clarendon Gardens
Tony Elms- Donald Ross
Mallory Hickey- Old Town West
Carolyn Jamison- Pinehurst Civic Group

Al Mangum- *Oakmont Circle*Wally Mauch- *Pinehurst Trace*Doug Tuxbury- *Community Watch*Kay Wildt- *Doral Woods* 

#### **Committee Members Absent:**

Beverly Braunschiedel- Midland CC
Heather Doolittle- Pinehurst Manor
Lydia Boesch- Pinewild
Susan Foster- The Woodlands
Jan Kane- CCNC
Debbie Lalor- Downtown Residential Area

Lynlee Long- Lawn and Tennis
Pilar Page- Pinehurst No. 6
Dale Perdue- Pinehurst No. 6 (alt.)
Maureen Quinn- Pinehurst No. 7
Clay Scott- Village Acres
Victoria Temple- Lake Pinehurst

#### I. Call to Order by Mayor Nancy Roy Fiorillo.

Mayor Fiorillo called the meeting to order for the Neighborhood Advisory Committee.

#### II. Review notes from April 24, 2017.

Approved by the committee.

## III. VOP Summer Events, Parks and Recreation Programs, & Splash Pad- Dave White

Dave White from the Parks and Recreation Department shared the Program Guide for the programs and activities that are coming up through September. The next will be released for September through February. Dave shared the Village has a Parks and Rec intern for 10 weeks this summer from NC State University. He explained you can find more information about upcoming major projects, programs, athletics, and events in the Program Guide. Dave shared the scheduled Live after 5 events and adult programs such as tai chi and yoga. Dave also shared the greenway trail map which is updated regularly. Dave shared more information about adult programs and adult trips. Dave also shared the programs for Special Needs individuals. He also shared the upcoming public events being held at the Fair Barn and the Harness Track. Dave shared information and a handout about the "Fourthfest" events for the July 4 holiday. The Village is accepting parade entries- if interested, there is a parade application on the website. Volunteers for the parade and the pet contest are also being accepted- please contact Ashley Hunt if you are interested. The parade will be held at 10:00am and the fireworks and concert gates will open at 4:00pm. The band and activities start at 6:00pm at the Harness Track and the fireworks will begin at approximately 9:15pm.

## IV. Other Business- Neighborhood Reports

- Tom Campbell of Monticello: no reports from the neighborhood. Noted a sewer cut that is still pretty bad in the road.
- Al Mangum of Oakmont Circle: getting younger people and military families in their neighborhood. He tried to increase his Century Link services to high speed but he is unable to.

- Doug Tuxbury of Community Watch: John Gaida has stepped down as the Vice Chair of CW and Doug
  is looking for a new Vice Chair in the near future. Doug said he realized many of the NAC members
  were not in Community Watch. Doug explained the structure of Community Watch. Sign up with Doug
  Tuxbury or at <a href="https://www.vopnc.org/communitywatch">www.vopnc.org/communitywatch</a>.
- Tom Cruce of Clarendon Gardens: applied for and received a \$1,000 beautification grant to update the entry way of the neighborhood to replant and add decorative entry lights.
- Collette asked about an issue of bags left on Burning Tree
- Carolyn Jamison of Civic Group: nothing.
- Wally Mauch of Pinehurst Trace: many residents do not have computers so they have a neighborhood
  watch leader who calls the people who do not have computers. CAI magazine said there is a house bill
  that will eliminate covenants of any home owners association.
- Mallory Hickey of Old Town West: suggests sidewalks on McCaskill between Graham and Culdee.
- Tony Elms of Donald Ross: nothing in particular from neighborhood. Tony received a letter from Moore County sewer department that they were going to remove trees and shrubs from easement. He also said the irrigation systems are supposed to have a reserve control value installed.
- Kay Wildt of Doral Woods: Thanked the Village for the grant money to improve the entrance of the neighborhood.

Other Business:

The next meeting will be held on Monday, September 18 2017.

V. Adjournment by Mayor Nancy Roy Fiorillo at approximately 4:30 p.m.

Respectively submitted by: Lauren Craig